STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ZIMBABWE AT THE 25TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(2 November 2016, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Zimbabwe headed by His Honour the Vice President and Minister of Justice of the Republic. We thank the Vice President for the presentation of a comprehensive report and update provided this morning.
2. Zimbabwe accepted the bulk of the recommendations raised in the first cycle of the UPR. We acknowledge Zimbabwe’s commitment to the implementation of those recommendations. 
3. We applaud the ratification of a number of instruments, including the UN Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially women and children; and the Optional Protocol to the UNCRC on the involvement of children in armed conflict. These illustrate Zimbabwe’s efforts in the promotion and protection of human rights. 
4. We note with appreciation that Zimbabwe will introduce a new education curriculum as of 2017 with a view to prepare learners for participatory citizenship and sustainable development with respect to their rights, duties and responsibilities. 
5. One area of challenge relates to reports about high rates of maternal, neonatal and child mortality, as well as of stunting and malnutrition among children under the age of 5 years. 
6. Botswana therefore makes the following two recommendations: 
a) Develop and operationalise a comprehensive strategy on preventing maternal, neonatal and child mortality;
b) Continue to strengthen implementation of laws and policies on freedom of expression and assembly.
7. We wish Zimbabwe a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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